
 Bismarck-Henning Rossville-Alvin Cooperative High School
Governing Board Meeting

December 13, 2022

The Board meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by David Clapp. 
Roll call: John Petersen, Steve Lane, David Clapp, Jeremy Deck, Maridith Hearnley, Robert 
Danner and Cheryl Brumett. Also in attendance was Scott Watson, Superintendent for 
Bismarck-Henning Rossville-Alvin Cooperative High School, Brent Rademacher, Tony Foster, 
Kelly Meeker, and Phil Benjamin.

A motion was made by Steve Lane and seconded by Maridith Hearnley to approve the agenda 
for tonight’s meeting. Motion passed. 

Guests:  Chelsea Foster, Liz Cole and Kari Taylor

A motion was made by Cheryl Brumett and seconded by John Petersen to pay the monthly bills. 
Roll call vote was taken. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Steve Lane and seconded by Maridith Hearnley to approve the 
November 8, board minutes. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Maridith Hearnley and seconded by Cheryl Brumett to close/combine 
some of activity accounts that are not used. Roll call vote was taken. Motion passed.

Cooperative High School/Administrative Update:
Finals week is next week, we haven’t had finals for last two years due to Covid.
Building and grounds update:  Building dugouts for the softball field. Tile going in and working 
on pads for long jump and running conduit for the lights.

Discipline report: Mr. Benjamin broke down the discipline areas since school started. He 
detailed number and types of suspensions as well as more minor disciplinary events. 

Fall end of season report: Gabby Moreman and Eli Mojonnier placed in sectional to move onto 
State.
Eli Mojonnier placed 20 in state. The boys Cross Country won the VVC.
Volleyball won county tournament.
Golf has a very young team they hosted regionals at Harrison Golf Course. Next year they will 
host Sectionals.
Soccer team: They had 2 seniors this year and 1 senior with a knee injury. They finished the 
season with a 500 record.
Football team: They made it to second round play-off game and finished the season with a 10-1 
record.



Mason Hackman was chosen All-State as wide receiver.
Dawson Dodd and Mason Hackman was chosen for All-Area by the News Gazette.
Jacob Bozarth was chosen Academic All-State.
Swimming: Natalie Clapp received 3rd place in Regional IHSA Diving.

The BSN tournament will be will be Dec. 27, 28 & 29. The boys games will be playing at BHRA all 
three days, games will be played at Heritage also with all games being played at BHRA on the 
29th. All the girls’ games will be played at BHRA all three days. Tony Foster has done a fantastic 
job on organizing the tournament.
Chelsea Foster –Teacher at the grade school commented on how much she appreciated the Art 
& Ag students who went to grade school and worked with the grade school kids.
We had six students who spoke at the Jr. High’s D.A.R.E. graduation.
Tony Foster also commented that BHRA students who are involved in extra- activities are 
carrying a 3.36 GPA average.

Personnel:  A motion was made by Maridith Hearnley and seconded by Cheryl Brumett to 
accept Nic Wright’s resignation as Assistant Wrestling, but would still be volunteer coach when 
work allows.
Motion passed.

A motion was made by John Petersen and seconded by Steve Lane to hire Harley Grubb as 
Assistant Wrestling Coach. Roll call vote was taken. Motion passed

A motion was made by John Petersen and seconded by Maridith Hearnley to adjourn the 
meeting at 5:22 p.m. Motion passed.

___________________________
              President

___________________________
Secretary


